Resolution authorizing the Chief of the Bureau of Police to develop a minimum staffing policy, and further mandating an automatic promotional timeline. 

WHEREAS:  When there are police away due to off-duty assignments, it is apparent that there is not sufficient police enforcement in neighborhoods

WHEREAS:  The safety and security of our citizens should be the highest priority of the Bureau of Police

WHEREAS:  Studies have shown that minimum police staffing is very important to maintaining that level of safety

Be it resolved by the Council of the City of Pittsburgh as follows:

Section 1:
City Council authorizes the Chief of the Bureau of Police to develop a minimum staffing policy.

Section 2:
Said policy shall incorporate the following directives:


The Bureau of Police shall have a minimum number of officers on-duty on any given patrol shift at each duty location.  If, because of illness or any other reason, the number of assigned officers are not available for a given shift, then officers shall be called in or held over to bring the strength up to the required number of officers.


The Bureau of Police shall not assign on-duty officers to provide police services for special events, i.e. football games, baseball games, etc…. This practice depletes police coverage and security for special events shall be supplied by off-duty officers.

Section 3:  Promotions within the Bureau of Police shall be made in accordance with state law and the Collective Bargaining Agreement between the City of Pittsburgh and the Fraternal Order of Police, Fort Pitt Lodge No. 1.  Promotions shall be made within ninety (90) days after a vacancy occurs.  The only exception to this mandate is if the vacant position is eliminated from the Bureau of Police budget. 
